Item No 8

COUNCIL MEETING, 3rd DECEMBER 2014
GOVERNANCE AND BUSINESS COMMITTEE, 10TH November 2014
24 TRADE UNION FACILITIES AGREEMENT

(E)
Further to Minute Number 7/J2 of the meeting held on 21st July 2014 the Director, Communities and Business Change submitted a written report advising of the outcome of the review which had been undertaken of the Trade Union facilities and time off arrangements.  The Council’s current Trade Union Facilities Agreement dated back to 1979 and was no longer fit for purpose.   In order to address the issue of the Unison full time Branch Secretary role and other wider employee relations issues the Agreement required revision.  In order to enable this to happen, the decision taken as part of the approval of the Council’s revenue budget to remove the funding for the role of Unison Branch Secretary and the Unison’s office accommodation had been suspended pending the outcome of the review.  The report detailed the consultation which had been undertaken with all Trade Unions, set out the options considered and advised of the financial implications involved.  Details of the proposed new Trade Union Facilities Agreement were attached to the report for Members’ consideration.  The report also proposed that the Council should continue to support the Unison Branch Secretary role as the consultation had identified a number of risks and potential areas of costs and impact upon the effective delivery of employee relations if this was not continued.

Representatives of the NUT attended the meeting and addressed Members about the need for all trade unions to be recognised under the new Agreement.  A representative of Unison attended the meeting and addressed Members on the proposals.

*RESOLVED that 

(a) it be recommended to the Council that funding be continued for a Unison Branch Secretary role equivalent full time 30 hours post as per the current arrangement in place;  

(b) the revised Trade Unions Facilities Agreement, which has been updated to reflect the current legal responsibilities, be approved; and

(c) recognition of the three main trade unions, Unison, GMB and Unite, under the new Facilities Agreement be confirmed.

(Councillor Battye declared an interest in the above as a member of the GMB Union but not in West Yorkshire.)

(Councillor M K Swift declared an interest in the above as a member of the Unison and GMB Unions.)

(Councillor B Collins and Councillor Sweeney each declared an interest in the above as a retired member of the Unison Union.)

(Councillor Lambert declared an interest in the above as a member of the Unite Union.)

(Under the provisions of Committee Procedure Rule 8(c) Councillors Battye, McAllister and Pillai each asked for their abstention from voting to be recorded.)
